Meeting Minutes
Prospect Soccer Club
December 16, 2015


 Opening
The regular meeting of Prospect Soccer Club was called to order by David Cambra, President and a motion to second by Anne Byrnes Vescera at 8:04 on December 16, 2015.
Present
Board Members: David Cambra, President, Jeffrey Varesio , Vice President, Anne Byrnes Vescera, Secretary,  Anthony Messina and Aaron Semrow, Rec. Coordinators, Daniel Barrows, Field Coordinator. Travel Coordinator, William Kotsaftis, Communications Coordinator, Dan Teixeira, Training Coordinator, Joe Norton, Equipment Coordinator.  Coaches, Ryan Smith, Eric Cybulski, Jason Christopher, Joe Sousa, Dennis Szantyr, Joseph Iannone, and guest, Chris Sargent
Approval of Agenda The agenda was approved by David Cambra and second by Jeffrey Varesio.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous November meeting was approved by Jeffrey Varesio. 
President’s Opening Remarks    
David Cambra thanked everyone present for attending the meeting and wished everyone happy holidays.  
David reviewed the agenda and opened the floor to comments or concerns.  There were no comments or concerns.  
 Vice President – Jeffrey Varesio
Jeffrey reviewed the details of the coach’s appreciation comedy night. He handed out tickets and encouraged everyone to let others know about the event.  
Jeff attended the SCD meeting in November.  He reported that most of the meeting pertained to the US Soccer changes to field size and age classification change taking place next fall.  Jeff said they also emphasized concussion guidelines.  David Cambra confirmed that Prospect Soccer Club’s concussion protocol and waiver are on the PSC web site and each parent has to check off that they read the protocol when registering a child.  Jeff said there wasn’t a SCD meeting in December.  
Treasurer Report – Eric Cybulski was elected new treasurer.  The vote was 16 yes, 0 no, and 0 abstain.  David Cambra reported that there was approximately $21,000. In the bank.
Recreational, Travel, and Premier Programs   
Recreational:  Anthony Messina & Aaron Semrow reported that there are 32 children registered for spring rec soccer.   
Mini-Kickers:  Dan Teixeira stated that he was considering working with Challenger for this program.
Travel:  Daniel Barrows reported that the travel program had 68 children signed up for travel.  Dan, Ryan Smith and David Cambra discussed the feasibility of having an older team for high school girls for the spring.  The proposed that the older travel team be charged less ($50.00) and not be required to practice due to their schedules.  The board voted on this change with a vote of 16 yes, 0 no, and 0 abstain.  Anthony Messina volunteered to out a registration sign up in Beacon Falls  
Premier:  Anne Byrnes stated that the premier program was going well.   
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dan Barrows stated that the boys program was going well.  Dan announced that he and Jason were possibly looking into having the Cobra’s become a business and become an affiliate of Prospect Soccer Club instead of being sponsored.  A lengthy conversation started on the differences between affiliation and sponsor, the reasons they wanted to make this change, and how that change could impact PSC and the children and families playing on the Cobras.  Concerns arose about the viability of one united club.  Daniel Barrows stated this was just a hypothetical proposal. Jason Christopher indicated he was moving in the direction of becoming a LLC due to concerns and conflicts with PSC’s accountant.  He stated he wanted to be able to manage the Cobra’s finances with no oversight from PSC. Jason stated that he wished the Cobra’s to continue to grow and felt these changes may be necessary. Jason also stated that he wanted to create an indoor soccer/sports center and part of the changes of the Cobra’ becoming and independent business were related to creating an indoor soccer/ports center.  Several members present asked several questions relating to the reason and urgency of this change for an affiliate versus a non-profit sponsored club.  Jeffrey Varesio stated that this issue could be discussed at next month’s meeting. Concerns were expressed by Anthony Messina, Ryan Smith, William Kotsaftis and Anne Byrnes Vescera pertaining to the timing, necessity and urgency of the proposed Cobra changes and the effect these changes have on the goals of the board for one united club.  Jason Christopher indicated that he planned on making these changes by the end of the year. 

Training Coordinator
Dan Teixeira emailed the training curriculum.  He introduced having 2 in house full time trainers.  He stated he is working on the costs and will have more information in January.  
Referee Coordinator - Heather Iannone – 
Joe Iannone reported that all the checks went out to the referees.  He reported no other changes at this time.
Merchandise & Uniforms
Shannon Kotsaftis was not present at this meeting.  Bill Kotsaftis reported that Shannon needed info for the Prospect Pages by the 18th of the month and needed info for the Region 16 blackboard by Wednesday’s.
 Equipment Coordinator
Joe Norton stated that the inventory is now complete and he was going to review all the equipment with David Cambra later in the month.  
District Liaison – David Cambra
Jeffrey Varesio attended last month’s SCD meeting.    
Public Relations Coordinator – William Kotsaftis
Bill reported that Shannon needed info for the Prospect Pages by the 18th of the month and needed info for the Region 16 blackboard by Wednesday’s.
 

Comments 
Anthony Messina stated that the Sound Tiger’s fundraiser game had 52 people attend and was a successful event.
President’s Closing Remarks 
David Cambra stated that there was an E License class in East Hampton and PSC would pay for the training if any of the PSC coaches wanted to attend.  He stated that PSC would pay for a D license also.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 10:02 by David Cambra. The next general meeting will be at 8:00 p.m. on Wednesday, December 13, 2015, in Prospect, CT.
Minutes submitted by:	Anne Vescera
Approved by:	[Name]
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